2nd February, 1961.

Mr. J. Beharell, Native Welfare Department, Kalgoorlie, W.A.

Dear Jim.

Some time ago - the 10th November to be exact - I wrote to you about two of the aborigines at Cundeelee who had shown some characteristics in their blood of a very unusual kind. I had spoken to Dr. Riseborough by 'phone about these people and had enlisted his help in securing some more blood from them. Since then, however, I have heard nothing either from him or you, and I am beginning to wonder what might have gone wrong.

I realise of course that the holiday season has intervened and that the temperatures in Kalgoorlie are not conducive to unnecessary letter writing, but I would appreciate a note to let us know what the situation is. If anything needs attention at this end I will be only too glad to attend to it.

I hope to be back in Kalgoorlie later this year - but drop in and see us if you are down in Perth at any time.

Kind regards,

R.L. Kirk.